Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter
Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, July 14, 2011
Attendees: Olivia Ash, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Jacqueline Girouard, Molly Harris, Terry Junek, Madge Luquette, Charlene Lusk, Christy Northcliffe, Jane Packard, Jay Pritchard, Janet Quiram, Kara Rosch, Amanda Schwede, Punnee Soonthornpoct, Betty Vermeire, Randy Williams, Marilyn Yeager.  Guests: Karla Vargas, Libby Vastano
In the absence of President Steve Simcik, Vice President Randy Williams called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm. 
Reports: 

Secretary:  The Secretary contacted Amanda Chau regarding the minutes from February through June which were missing on the website. Amanda added the missing files. The June minutes were moved for approval by Jackie Girouard and seconded by Madge Luquette.

Treasurer: The July balance is $4,057.25. Checks have been received for trainees.  I am still awaiting the expense for a projector.

Outreach: Totals for the Junior Master Naturalist Summer Open House:


400 visitors in 4 nights; 2 field trips conducted.  35 visitors attended Tuesday night and 12-14 attended on Saturday. 7-10 TMN volunteers assisted each meeting. Several visitors requested more programs.

Training:  In Amanda’s absence, Betty reported that 5 people have paid their fall class registration. The class will be capped at 25 students. Heather Prestridge will teach the Mammal session.

Membership:  632 volunteer hours and 161 AT hours were reported for April – June. Quarterly reports are needed for funds provided by federal and state sources. $25 is received by Texas Parks & Wildlife for every TMN hour reported. Hours are cumulative.

Advance Training:  Advanced training hours have been approved for:

7/16      Southeast Texas TMN Regional Meeting, Spring, TX – Up to 5 hrs.

7/21      TMN Wildlife for Lunch Webinar, Riparian Management, Sky Lewey – 1 hr. 


7/28      WordPress MN Training Session – 2 hrs?? 

7/28       Trees & Shrubs Talk + field trip to Lick Creek Park, Monique Reed – 1 hr (?)
TMN Annual Meeting (Oct 21-23) will be held near Kerrville at the Mo Ranch. Meeting can provide all of your required yearly AT hours. Registration will be available the beginning of August. Organizers are collecting topic suggestions. Judging will be conducted on member scrapbooks, photos, and posters.

Speaker tonight:  J. Logan Respess on the topic of “The Deepwater Horizon Oil Spill (DHOS) revisited.”
Volunteer Services:  No committee meeting yet. 


Carter Creek Trail: No change in status. The County needs to approve any action. Deborah 
wants trash pick-up.



TCWC: We need someone to take charge of creating a backyard habitat.  The building is 
being renovated. Old specimen cases are now in the parking lot.



Molly Harris has been scheduled to present her Backyard Habitat program to the A&M 
Garden Club on April 13, 2011.


Social:  The July 29th social will be held at Fritella’s Italian restaurant.

Website:  No chair yet. One of our new applicants is a website developer.

Historian:  We are putting together activities from the year and need your photos.
Old Business:  Deborah selected a digital Optima projector. The cost will be $600 + $249 for an extra lamp and $30 for a remote. The cost will be split between RBAS and TMN.
New Business:  none.
A motion was made by Betty Vermeire to adjourn and was seconded by Dwight Bohlmeyer. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Molly Harris, Secretary
